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                                                                                                                                                                                                             MINUTES
SEVENTH Meeting of the Villanova 
University Senate for Academic Year 
2011-2012 in Bartley Hall, Room 2010 on 

Friday, APRIL 13, 2012 at 3:30 p.m.

PRESENT:   Dr. Robert Styer, Chair; Dr. Joseph Dellapenna, Parliamentarian 

                        Mr. Robert Capone; Ms. Gabrielle Bruno; Ms. Kathleen Carden; Mr. Jack Chong;
Dr. Sohail Chaudhry; Dr. Q. Chung; Dr. Kevin Clark; Ms. Ann Diebold; Rev. Kail Ellis, OSA; Dr. M. Louise Fitzpatrick; Mr. Stephen Fugale; Ms. Ellie Garbade; Dr. Christopher Haas; Ms. Elizabeth Heurich; Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich (representing the Alumni Association President); Dr. Sarvesh Kulkarni; Ms. Susan Leighton; Dr. Jean Anne Linney; Dr. Adele Lindenmeyr; Mr. John J. Murray; Ms. Emily Morse; Mr. Vincent Nicastro; Mr. Phil O’Neill; Mrs. Mary Quilter; Rev. John Stack, OSA; Mr. Kenneth Valosky; Dr. Seth Whidden; Mr. Kevin Noller 
            Ms. Helen Heron, Recording Secretary

ABSENT: Dr. Chiji Akoma (Notified In Advance-Unable to Attend); Mr. Andrew Benenati, Executive Secretary; Ms. Megan Copel (NIA); Dr. Gary Gabriele (NIA); Ms. Minjeung Kim (NIA); Mr. Imaribe Iyamu; Ms. Meaghan McGrath; Ms. Dorothy Malloy, JD (NIA); Dr. Victoria McWilliams (NIA); Mr. George Soussou (NIA); Dr. Susan Mackey-Kallis(NIA); Mr. Stephen Sheridan (NIA); Dr. Barbara Wall; Dr. Thomas Way (NIA); Ms. Joyce Willens (NIA); Dr. Maggie Wang (NIA)
______________________________________________________________________________
           AGENDA:




INVOCATION – Senator Jack Chong
Please silence all cell phones.  Please place your nameplate at your seat to assist us in identifying all speakers and in building our community.

I.       CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES of the MARCH 16, 2012 MEETING
II.      POWER OF INTERPELLATION (if any)

          III.    ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

a)    The Organizational Meeting for the 2012-2013 Senate will immediately follow

       the adjournment of this meeting

          IV.   GUEST SPEAKERS



    St. Thomas of Villanova Day Organizing Committee




Mr. Christopher Kovolski - Assistant to the President for Internal 







     and External Affairs
Mr. Dillon Insalaco - Day of Service External Relations Team Leader 
Ms. Christine Lafferty – Chair of Alumni, Faculty Staff Recruitments
         Day of Service External Relations Team Leaders
       V.     STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS


Committee on Faculty- Dr. Seth Whidden, Chair



Athletic Advisory Committee- Mr. Daniel Regan, Chair



Rules and Review Committee – Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich, Chair



Mission and Social Justice Committee-Ms. Joanna Bowen, Chair


            Student Life Committee- Rev. John P. Stack, OSA, Chair



Academic Policy Committee- Dr. Louise Russo, Chair

      VI.    SEPTA PARTNERSHIP PLAN


                Dr. Adele Lindenmeyr and the Graduate Student Council

      VII.   REPORT FROM FACULTY CONGRESS – Dr. Q. Chung, Chair
      VIII. REPORT FROM UNIVERSITY STAFF COUNCIL – Mr. Kevin Noller, Chair

      IX.     REPORT FROM GRADUATE COUNCIL PRESIDENT – Ms. Emily Morse

      X.      FAREWELL ADDRESS OF THE STUDENT BODY PRESIDENT 

Mr. Rob Colucci- Student Government Association, Vice-President

     XI.     VOTE ON CORRECTED VERSION OF AMENDMENT, Article 5, Section 2

     XII.    THANKS TO DEPARTING SENATORS

                       Mr. Rob Colucci – Student Government Association, Vice President

    XIII.    ANNOUNCEMENT OF NAMES OF NEW STUDENT SENATORS
                       Mr. Chris Marroletti, Student Government Association, President
      
    XIV.    SUGGESTED TOPICS FOR FUTURE SENATE MEETING AGENDAS
                OR SPEAKERS 

           Amendment on Staff will be tabled until next semester

    XV.    NEW BUSINESS

                XVI. ADJOURNMENT
The Chair, Dr. Robert Styer called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m. The Invocation was presented by Senator Jack Chong:
     




INVOCATION
Heavenly Father as we come to the end of our time together we thank you for what has been accomplished here this semester and today. May the matters discussed here serve as a stepping stone to move us forward and cause us to advance and see growth in all areas of our lives. May we leave here recognizing You are the God of all wisdom and You are willing to lead us forward. This we pray in the name of the Lord Jesus. Amen

The Chair thanked Senator Jack Chong for his prayer.
  I.    APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MARCH 16, 2012 MEETING
       The minutes of the March 16, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.
  II.    POWER OF INTERPELLATION 
 III.   ANNOUNCEMENTS AND CORRESPONDENCE

a)    The Organizational Meeting for the 2012-2013 Senate will follow immediately

       upon the adjournment of this meeting.

 IV. GUEST SPEAKER

St. Thomas of Villanova Day Organizing Committee




Mr. Christopher Kovolski – Assistant to the President for Internal and 




                                              External Affairs


Mr. Dillon Insalaco – Day of Service External Relations Team Leader

       
 

Ms. Christine Lafferty - Chair of Alumni/Faculty/Staff Recruitments
Dillon explained that each Fall Villanova has a St. Thomas of Villanova Day celebration. It incorporates lectures, community collection, day of service lectures, a community dinner and distinguished service awards.  This was first held in 2006 with 1000 volunteers and visited thirty-five service sites.  Over the years it has grown to one of the school’s largest events.  This year they had over 4000 volunteers.  They were able to visit 180 service sites which included Philadelphia, Camden, Chester and Norristown. This year the service will be held September 22, 2012.  They are here today to solicit participation and encourage everyone to participate.  To sign up you may follow the link www.villanova.edu/stvc.  You may also contact Christine Lafferty with any questions.
Dillon asked if anyone had any suggestions for improvements for the upcoming year. Over the past few years he noted that there had been some decline in faculty and staff participation. There were times in the last year that they were asked to help, but had to decline because there were not enough volunteers.

Senator Quilter asked if there was a way of registering whereby you could choose your site.  Dillon explained as the group grew larger they have not been able to assign people to the service sites that they have wanted to join. Logistically, it would be impossible to ask everyone what their preference would be. 
Senator Bruno remarked that in the last two years she was able to put in her comments as to where she would like to help out and they did accommodate her.  Some of the service sites have relationships with certain groups. They suggested that if you have a strong preference, they will do their best to connect you with that site. Senator Bruno also suggested encouraging classes to sign up along with their teachers.  

Dr. Goff suggested that the Office of Academic Affairs and the college Deans give particular 
weight to the service component of faculty evaluations for all colleagues who participate in the Day of Service. Having more faculty “take the lead” in specific projects, their organization and 
execution would, of course be the purpose for the incentive for service.  

Senator O’Neill asked what the breakdown of the number of volunteers was. Mr. Chris Kovolski stated that the vast majority were students.  He approximated that 2/3 were students.  He noted that families were a huge part of that as well.  He suggested that if anyone has any other suggestions they may email them to stvc@villanova.edu.
V.  STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

REPORT FROM THE COMMITTEE ON FACULTY 
Dr. Seth Whidden, Chairperson
The Committee on Faculty (COF) responds to charges from the University Senate, the Faculty Congress, and the Vice President for Academic Affairs (VPAA) to discuss policy-related issues concerning faculty, to make nominations of faculty representatives to University committees, and to administer award nomination processes. In addition to four or five meetings per semester, two yearly informal discussions with Fr. Peter Donohue, O.S.A., help shape the committee’s agenda and provide context to its efforts on behalf of faculty. The following is a summary of COF’s activities during the 2011-12 academic year.

1. Nominations and awards
Every year, COF is involved in a host of nomination and awards processes, and its Awards Subcommittee continues to do an excellent job of organizing the awards and coordinating with various parties. COF’s efforts in this respect include:

· COF provided recommendations of faculty members to sit on the Board of Trustees standing committees. The committee members are keen to ensure that faculty members on these committees represent their constituents, through appointments that acknowledge the nomination process as well as through the regular reporting back to the faculty at large. COF has begun to discuss internally whether a faculty seat could be added to the Finance & Audit committee and the Athletics committee.

· COF selected Anne Mattia of the Office of Academic Affairs to receive the 2011 fall Facultas Award, presented at the Staff holiday party in December.

· With the assistance of Rev. Peter M. Donohue, O.S.A., COF presented an award of special recognition to Ira and Delores Brown in honor of their exceptional contributions to the university.

· The Awards Subcommittee has prepared recommendations regarding the awards to be conferred at Commencement, and the spring 2012 Facultas Award process – to be presented at the spring picnic – has been completed as well.

2. Working with the VPAA, on issues related to the Faculty Handbook

As guarantor of the Faculty Handbook, COF works closely with VPAA Rev. Kail C. Ellis, O.S.A. 
and Associate VPAA Dr. Craig Wheeland. Topics that drew the committee’s attention this year included the following:

· COF discussed the nature of closed/confidential or open searches, including as it pertains to the position of College Dean as it is described in the Handbook policy entitled “Deans, Protocol for Selection of.” 

· With broader support from the Faculty Congress, COF approved and recommended to extend the right to vote for department chair to continuing non-tenure-track (CNT) faculty members who have successfully completed two annual departmental evaluations.

· COF drafted a policy for a protocol for the periodic evaluation of Associate Deans, modeled after the existing policy for the periodic evaluation of Deans.

· The committee encouraged greater awareness of the university’s disaster protocol, and considered ways in which all full-time employees can be made more knowledgeable of what to do in case of emergency.

· COF has remained focused on the possibility of an improved parental leave policy, in the hopes that a formal policy might be adopted in the near future.

· Finally, COF has been drafting a Handbook policy regarding partner accommodations for dual-career couples: the committee views this matter not only as vital for attracting and retaining excellent faculty members, but it is also possibly a matter of diversity and equality as well. It is likely that COF will continue to work on a draft of such policy during the next academic year.

4. Budget variance presentations
With the University Staff Council, the University Senate, and the Office of the VP for Administration and Finance, COF helped organize two presentations by Mr. Ken Valosky, VP for Administration and Finance, about the university’s budget, on 10 and 11 November in the Connelly Center Cinema. These extremely informative presentations contributed significantly to our understanding of the intricacies of the university’s budget, and COF hopes that Mr. Valosky will be willing to offer repeat performances in the coming years.

5. Tuition benefits presentation
COF was asked by Mr. Raymond Duffy, Director of Benefits, to facilitate a presentation and discussion with faculty about possible changes to the tuition-related benefits for full-time faculty and staff. The presentation, held on 6 December, yielded significant feedback from the faculty, and the policies were ultimately modified, in part to address the responses from the discussions that ensued.

6. Meetings with Rev. Peter M. Donohue, O.S.A.
Finally, COF remains extremely grateful for the opportunity to meet once a semester with the university President; the respectful exchange of these informal discussions has offered great insight into a variety of issues, seen from a wide range of perspectives. The committee looks forward to continuing this healthy dialogue with Fr. Peter in the semesters and years ahead.

REPORT FROM THE ATHLETIC ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Dr. Daniel Regan, Chairperson

For the third year in a row, the Athletic Advisory Committee of the University Senate has been unable to advise the University Community on a very important issue, namely, the direction of the Villanova Football Program in the future. The reason for this is clear. The many pertinent variables necessary for an informed, judicious recommendation have never been determined. 

A formal invitation to join the Big East Football Conference was offered – then it was not! Economic concessions from the conference were never finalized – and maybe they never will be. The new television contract has never been offered much less signed. Teams have left the conference; others have been added. There is no indication that these shifts have ended. Our Villanova trustees cannot accurately determine the economic benefit or the economic burden for our football program in whatever direction they decide. 

Our Fall meetings have kept the Athletic Advisory Committee well informed of the everyday success of Villanova’s Athletic programs. The Athletic Department’s administration continues to apprise the committee of all events and successes of our teams and of our student athletes. Spring meetings were supposed to deal with any important issues but no unusual or pressing issues outside of the football program have presented themselves. Meeting for the sake of meeting seem an unnecessary burden to the alumni members.

The evaluation of the Athletic Advisory Committee by its members and the University Senate accurately express the frustration that this committee has endured. 

REPORT FROM THE RULES AND REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Mrs. Selma Koury Wunderlich, Chairperson

During this academic year of 2011-2012, the Rules and Review committee completed the evaluation of the Athletic Advisory Committee and the Committee on Faculty as scheduled. The web-based system for the evaluation surveys, first used last year, again proved to be more efficient than paper questionnaires. In addition, the evaluators had the use of a new set of evaluation guidelines written by Rules and Review member Tom DeMarco. The evaluators found the guidelines very helpful. The completed evaluation reports are posted on the University Senate website.

Last year when the Rules and Review committee was evaluated, the independent evaluators recommended that a speaker be invited to a Rules committee meeting. In keeping with the recommendation, Dr. Robert Langran, political science professor, was invited and he spoke at the February meeting on the evolution of the Senate to the present structure.

Committee work continued on the "Proposed Revision of the Senate Constitution" and several amendments were formulated and introduced to the Senate Executive Committee and then to the 
Senate for their approval and vote. Some additional work on the revision will continue next year.

In my opinion, this committee works efficiently because of the dedication and active participation of its members, namely, Mr. Tom DeMarco, Rev. Kail Ellis, O.S.A., Dr. Robert Styer, Dr. Jay Strieb, Ms. Helen Heron, Ms. Kristin Seeger, Ms. Gabrielle Bruno, Mr. Stephen Fugale, Dr. Maggie Wang, Ms. Allison Venella, Ms. Minjeung Kin and Mr. Jack Chong.

My heartfelt thanks to all the committee members and to the Senate.

REPORT FROM THE MISSION AND SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE 

Dr. Joanna Bowen, Chairperson

Over the past academic year, the Mission and Social Justice Committee met six times.  We began the year by discussing some issues that had been raised or worked on the previous year, including fair trade, corporate social responsibility, justice issues regarding part time and lower wage workers, and parking.  We reviewed progress that had been made on a proposal to enable Villanova to earn the standing of a Fair Trade University.  A separate exploratory committee was formed under the Office of Peace and Justice to work with this topic.  We hope that newly formed committee will be able to give updates to the MSJ committee, but don’t expect fair trade to be a major topic of conversation for the MSJ committee at this time.  In reviewing the responses received in regards to previous parking proposals, the committee decided that focus on issues plaguing lower wage workers and part time workers would possibly lead to better results.  However, the committee decided to wait to explore this issue until data from the climate survey was compiled and accessible.  The committee then spent the majority of the year focused on corporate social responsibility at Villanova.  

Several years ago, the MSJ committee worked on this issue, which led eventually to some changes in the University’s investments.  This year, the committee reviewed proxy votes that are accessible to faculty and staff on Villanova’s Procurement and Financial Affairs website.  Upon reviewing, the committee found some of the findings troubling.  The committee wanted to learn more about who votes, what the decision making process is, and the ethical implications from the results of the votes.   

Learning about the proxy votes has proven to be a lengthy process for the committee.  Most of our year’s work has been gathering information and speaking with individuals knowledgeable about this topic.  We have learned several important things regarding proxy votes at Villanova.  Most notably, the work of the MSJ Committee on this topic in the past led to the formation of a committee that reviews these proxies and chooses specific ones to vote on.  This committee also has access to a computer based program, which enables voters to receive context on the issues before voting.  We also learned that the University will abstain from voting on a proxy that is deemed controversial to avoid going on record either way regarding the issue.  

After some conversations, three things became apparent.  First, we have more questions and would like to learn more in regards to the voting process.  Two, some type of context or information needs to be provided on the website where faculty and staff can view the proxy votes.  Three, it may be the task of the committee to create and provide a guide on socially responsible investment and important social justice issues to the proxy committee.  The committee hopes to be able move forward by working to implement some contextual information for the website and a useful guide that can be provided to the proxy committee.  However, before those steps can be taken, we need to gain further information about the investment procedures at the University.  With more answers, we will
better be able to move forward in accomplishing these other goals.

Looking ahead, we continue to be in conversation with others at the University to answer the questions that still remain.  We hope in the next year to be able to provide materials to further the knowledge and recognition of social justice issues in the realm of corporate investments.   

REPORT FROM THE ACADEMIC POLICY COMMITTEE 
Dr. Louise Russo, Chairperson

Focal Efforts that have been Completed or are Pending Completion: 
(A) Final Week of the Semester Policy: The APC completed a draft of revisionary language for the final week of the semester assignment policy that was sent to the Committee on Faculty for review. The COF approved the language change and made the edits in the Faculty Handbook. Associated with this process, Craig Wheeland drafted several Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) related to this policy which were reviewed and approved for posting. 

(B) CATS Data Analysis: The APC invested considerable effort in review of the CATS data analysis report produced by Dr. Luke Keele, Penn State University, who was contracted as an external consultant to complete the project. OPIR members Paul Bonfanti, James Trainer, and Nurit Friedman attended the December 2011 meeting when Dr. Keele presented an overview of his data analysis and general results/conclusions related to influential variables that affect numerical scores such as gender, class attributes, instructor attributes, etc. Dr. Keele’s more detailed report was shared with the VPAA’s office and was distributed to the Deans as well the full APC membership for consideration. Full committee discussion resulted in generation of a sub-committee which was tasked with development of a “CATS Data Interpretation Guide” that will be shared with all faculty and administrators so they will be able to better understand their evaluation data and discuss it more effectively in light of variables that do influence numerical scores. The sub-committee will share the working “interpretation guide” with the full membership at the final meeting of the spring 2012 semester with the intention of producing a final document that will be shared with the VPAA and the Deans. 

(C) Addition of a librarian to the APC: The APC discussed the idea of adding a librarian member to the committee who would have full voting rights for decision making activities based upon the more enriched role of library staff in academic courses and projects across Colleges. The motion to add a librarian as a voting member was approved by a majority of the membership and the APC chair has shared this motion with Dr. Styer for consideration by the University Senate. 

II.Invited Speakers: 
Mr. Lance Kenney, Director of the Office for International Studies: Lance presented information related to trends in international study “consumption” across colleges, initiatives to increase opportunity and quality of experience for under-represented majors, vision for the role of international studies in a Villanova education, limitations in meeting the need for international experience. The general discussion lead to the suggestion to draft a motion to share with Fr. Ellis to provide more staff support for the Office as an important goal related to fulfillment of the 
University’s strategic plan. The vote in support of this motion was unanimous. The chair shared this proposal with Fr. Ellis at a meeting on March 26, 2012 for consideration. 

Ms. Joan Lesovitz, Director of Instructional Technologies: Joan presented information on use trends of the Learning Management System (LMS) programs, WebCT and its replacement Blackboard, as well as additional programs that have been purchased and integrated with Blackboard to enhance instructional quality and promote online course development. 

III. Ongoing and Future Efforts: 
(A) Task Force on Interdisciplinary Teaching: The committee discussed the idea of being an organizing force in development of a university task force to study interdisciplinary teaching. Considering the range of disciplines there will be a need for cross-college representation including faculty with experience in teaching these types of courses, faculty who have participated in analysis of interdisciplinary course models, and Carol Weiss as director of VITAL who has expertise in instructional pedagogy will also be asked to participate. The chair has solicited participants based upon suggestions by faculty colleagues as well as direct volunteers who are members of the APC or Faculty Congress. The chair will schedule a preliminary organizational meeting of the Task Force in spring 2012 before the end of the academic semester.  

(B)Registrar’s Policy: The APC has initiated discussion of the Registrar’s policy that restricts the number of graduate course credits that can be taken by undergraduates. The concern was raides by Dr. Edward Kresch and reflects problems with managing the curriculum design of a combined B.S./M.S. program in the College of Engineering. Several programs have struggled to be in compliance with this policy and the Registrar’s Office has been willing to enact exceptions for some Departments. However, the value of this policy in light of the need to make special considerations for some programs was of concern to several members and therefore the committee will continue to pursue this issue in the next academic year. The chair will extend an invitation to representatives from the Registrar’s Office to attend an APC meeting in fall 2012 to discuss this policy.
REPORT FROM THE STUDENT LIFE/STUDENT GOVERNMENT 

COMMITTEE 

Reverend John Stack, O.S.A., Chairperson

The committee is composed of 16 members of the University community and met 6 times during the 2011-2012 academic year.

Each meeting provided the opportunity for the SGA President, the leaders of major student organizations and the Vice-President for Student Life to give an update and note issues from their respective areas.

Tom DeMarco from Residence Life, Bob Morro from Facilities, and Stacy Andes from Health Promotion gave presentations to the Committee.

Following are some of the topics that were discussed by the committee:

· Amnesty for Alcohol Incidents

· The Campus Master Plan – Phase II

· New Residence Halls on Lancaster Ave.

· Novafest  and its evolution

· Alcohol related issues

· Off Campus Living

· Underrepresented student satisfaction

· Housing lottery issues

· Radnor Township behavioral expectations

· Right Plan for Radnor

· Student Health Issues

· Undercover Police on Campus

· Student attendance at games

· The Basketball Lottery

· Outdoor Spring Event prior to Lacrosse game vs. Notre Dame

· Outside the Classroom Transcript

VI. SEPTA PARTNERSHIP PLAN
           Dr. Adele Lindenmeyr, Dean of Graduate Studies, College of Liberal Arts and Sciences

           Ms. Emily Morse, Graduate Council President
Ms. Morse explained that the idea of having discount SEPTA passes for the students is already being used at many other area colleges. They began by surveying students in Arts and Sciences to get an idea of how many graduate students would respond.   Most of the students stated that they would use SEPTA if it were discounted. She noted it would benefit all undergraduate and graduate students.  
The procedure would be that the school buys a set of passes from SEPTA at a 5% discount with the agreement to match this discount so that the student may get the pass at a 10% discount. 

Senator Lindenmeyr summarized the proposal by saying that this would be an incentive to recruit students especially in graduate programs, the Law school and Part Time studies. Their suggestion would be to purchase a block of fifty passes to get a sense of what the demand is. They need to find a central location where the tickets can be sold as well as units that are willing to fund the subsidy.  They must fund the passes first and then be reimbursed for the purchase price less the university’s 5% subsidy. She also felt as though it would have to be used more than just once a week to be beneficial.
Mr. Jay Chamberlin, a second year law student, noted that there would be a significant demand in the Law School. Many of the students live in Center City and this would be a great help.

Senator Fitzpatrick added that many of the nursing students travel into the city every Wednesday for clinical experience.  The undergraduate students would certainly take advantage of this opportunity.

Dr. Goff wanted to know if the staff could participate as well. Dr. Lindenmeyr said it is not limited to just students.

VII. REPORT FROM FACULTY CONGRESS – Dr. Q.B. Chung, Chairperson
 The Faculty Congress had a very active and productive year. The evidence is in the reports of faculty committees, as well as in the general positive sentiment of the faculty at large. Instead of recounting the key events and milestones that the Faculty Congress lived through over the past year, I would like to say a few words of appreciation, on behalf of the Faculty Congress and also as the chair whose term is coming to an end in just a couple of weeks.

Reflecting on the many accomplishments of the Faculty Congress, I realize much is owed to the University administration, especially to Fr. Peter and Fr. Ellis, as well as to the Deans. Thank you! 

Members of the Faculty Congress also are indebted to their constituencies for continued encouragement and kind words of appreciation. But I am most grateful to the members of the Faculty Congress who didn’t mind the heavy load of service that’s hardly recognized nor appreciated, and I had to stop and wonder what’s motivating them to give their precious time and energy to such risky tasks that would easily make them vulnerable or even hurt. I tried my best to observe to find an 
answer. It was hard. At the end of the day, the best answer I could obtain was: ‘I’m not sure. But Villanova surely is very lucky to have them serving on the Faculty Congress.’ So, my sincere ‘thank you’ goes to the forty-one members of the Faculty Congress, who selflessly served expecting nothing in return. 

After the current term some members are stepping down, and new members are joining. I trust brighter days are ahead of us as the next Faculty Congress – led by Victoria McWilliams, Seth Whidden, and other newly elected officers and committee chairs – embarks on its new two-year term next month. My prediction is that they will make Villanova even luckier, and I thank them in advance.

VIII. REPORT FROM UNIVERSITY STAFF COUNCIL – Mr. Kevin Noller, Chairperson
The University Staff Council this year celebrated three years as the representative body for staff members at Villanova. Our primary goal is to be the voice of the staff, and to accomplish that we bring together staff members from all departments to discuss issues and take action when necessary. The USC’s direct line to Fr. Peter has also been a great way for staff concerns to be addressed and to keep University leadership informed.

The Executive Board of the USC has taken extra steps towards engaging all constituents at the University. Our communication with faculty members, Administration, and the University Senate has been very strong. We have added to the number of staff members included in committees on campus ranging from standing committees of the Senate to the Diversity Programming Committee. Our hope is that our legacy as an Executive Board is to make it known to everyone at Villanova that the USC is a helpful and willing partner.

The biggest issue for staff members this year revolved around Tuition Benefits. I am pleased to state that the resolution recently communicated by Fr. Peter had a lot to do with staff input.  Our well attended Town Hall, in conjunction with our network of staff members throughout the University 
gathering feedback, helped inform the course of action made by the Administration. The existence of the USC created a forum for feedback when the issue presented itself; exactly how the USC was intended to work when it was created three years ago.

This year the USC has had guest presentations from Fr. Joe Farrell in Mission and Ministry, Bob Morro from Facilities, Brighid Dwyer of the Center for Multicultural Affairs, and Kathy Nazar of OPIR. All of the guests provided updates on their areas as well as changes that will impact Staff members at Villanova.

The USC continues to be active in the Villanova community by hosting the Community Picnic, Midnight Shift Recognition, and Christmas Social.  Similarly, the USC is a partner in the Bread and Soup Lunch and Treats for St. Agatha’s Soup Kitchen.  The USC also handles the Distinguished Service, Above and Beyond, and Work Process Improvement Awards. Most importantly through monthly meetings and the suggestion system the USC accomplishes its Mission of being an open forum for staff representatives and other colleagues to discuss and address cross-University topics and concerns. Villanova community members regularly submit suggestions and I am proud to say that all suggestions receive a preliminary response within one week of submission.

IX. REPORT FROM GRADUATE COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
Ms. Emily Morse, Graduate Student Council President
· We recently switched over to a new executive board for next year. The new president is Sophie Kagan.

· Early this year, we held a Winter Social for graduate students and their dates to socialize, and had a great turnout of 130 people!

· This Wednesday, 4/18, at 4 PM we are holding a panel discussion entitled, "Graduate Education and Villanova's Catholic Identity" to explore how Augustinian values influence curriculum and research at a graduate level with 4 faculty panelists and a PhD candidate panelist, as well. 

· On 4/25 at 4 PM, we will hold a free food and drink event in Old Falvey, First Floor, which will become our new graduate library lounge in the future.

· Next year, one of our goals is to better distribute basketball tickets to graduate students in Arts and Sciences. This year, we had a block of 30 tickets per game to sell to graduate students, but graduate students are really hoping for a lottery process for basketball tickets.

X. FAREWELL ADDRESS OF THE STUDENT BODY PRESIDENT  

Mr. George Soussou represented by Mr. Rob Colucci, Vice President – SGA

· This has been a transitional year for Student Government.  Last year the President and Vice President drew up a new document to restructure Student Government so that students would be represented in two accounts.
· The goals were an improved relationship with the student body, class council and the University Senate.

· Some of the accomplishments were as follows:
· Work with UNIT to improve connectivity on both West and South campus

· Dining Service’s Appreciation where they were able to take some of the student government allotment of tickets and give them to the Dining Services faculty members while the students were on break.

· Extended gym hours in the Davis Center

· Villanova School of Business Food Drive

· Maintain a healthy relationship with Radnor Township

· Welcome back picnic

· Facilitate a Radnor Run

· First Civic Duty Awareness Debate

· Radnor Day- A day of service of Freshman students whereby they will refurbish a local park

· Outdoor Spring Event prior to the Lacrosse vs. Notre Dame game

     Mr. Colucci thanked George and the entire Student Government for all of their efforts throughout 
     the entire year.

XI.    VOTE ON CORRECTED VERSION OF AMENDMENT, Article 5, Section 2

                              AMENDMENT REVISON
     Appendix A:

    Faculty membership on the Committee on Faculty would be as follows:

Arts Humanities (Senator)

Arts Humanities (non-Senator from different department)
Arts Social Science (Senator)
Arts Social Science (non-Senator from different department)
Sciences (Senator)
Sciences (non-Senator from different department)
Engineering (Senator)
Engineering (non-Senator from different department)
VSB (Senator)
VSB (non-Senator from different department)
One additional VSB member
Nursing (non-Senator)
Law (Senator and Parliamentarian)
Vice Chair of Faculty Congress, ex officio 1 seat
     The Nursing count on COF has always been two reps.  We should have:

     Appendix A:

     Faculty membership on the Committee on Faculty is as follows:

Arts Humanities (Senator)

Arts Humanities (non-Senator from different department)
Arts Social Science (Senator)

Sciences (Senator)

Sciences (non-Senator from different department)

Engineering (Senator)

Engineering (non-Senator from different department)

VSB (Senator)

VSB (non-Senator from different department)

One additional VSB member

Nursing (non-Senator)

One additional Nursing member  

Law (Senator and Parliamentarian)

Vice Chair of Faculty Congress, ex officio 1 seat

FAVOR 26                              OPPOSSED 0                 ABSTAIN 1+ 1 (CHAIR)

XII. ANNOUNCEMENT OF NAMES OF NEW STUDENT SENATORS
     ARTS

     Ms. Elizabeth Heurich

     Mr. Aaron Moore
     Mr. Daniel Troiano

     VSB

     Mr. Ryan Gotti

     Mr. Robert Stover

     Mr. Jack Chong

    NURSING
    TBA
    SCIENCES

    TBA
    ENGINEERING

    Ms. Christine Alizzi
    LAW SCHOOL

    Jay W. Chamberlin
    GRADUATE

    Sarah Kagan
    PART-TIME STUDIES

    Susan Leighton
Senator Koury Wunderlich expressed her thanks to Senator Bob Capone with the following thoughts:  

“Senator Capone is truly a “loyal son of Villanova”.  He has served admirably, not only in the Senate, but also as Executive Director and Vice President of the Alumni Association.  My personal thanks for your dedication and your years of service.”

She then read a personal letter from the departing VUAA President, Mr. Robert Byrnes, addressed to 
Mr. Robert Capone’ 62.  The letter read as follows:


Dear Bob,


On behalf of the more than 110,000 Villanova University alumni worldwide, I would like to
 take this opportunity to thank you for your many years of passionate service as an alumni
             representative to the University Senate.

You have served this body diligently and faithfully over the years.  Please know that your
service to the Senate is much appreciated by the Board of Directors of the Villanova
            University Alumni Association.  

            Thanks again for your years of dedicated service.

            Best regards and of course…GO NOVA.

                                      Bob Byrnes ’76 
Senator Styer also pointed out that Senator Mary Quilter was the first elected staff senator in the history of the Senate.

XIII. ANNOUNCEMENT OF NEW FACULTY SENATORS

Dr. Edwin Goff

Dr. Robert Styer


Dr. Randy Weinstein


Dr .Wayne Bremser


Dr. Maryanne Cantrell

Dr. Julie Klein


Dr. Donna Shai


Dr. Thomas Way


Dr. Sarvesh Kulkarni


Dr. Joseph Dellapenna


Dr. Kelly Welch

Dr. Catherine Warrick

             Dr. Christopher Kilby

             Senator Styer, on behalf of the University Senate, thanked the departing senators.
XIV     TABLE PROPOSED AMENDMENT ON STAFF TO ADD NEW ARTICLE 3, Section 4

The motion was presented by Senator Noller and seconded by Senator Chamberlin by a    unanimous vote.
XV.
 SUGGESTED TOPICS AND SPEAKERS FOR FUTURE SENATE MEETING AGENDAS
XVI.
 NEW BUSINESS

 Senator Styer announced that following the adjournment of this meeting we will immediately 

             commence with the Organizational Meeting for the 2012-2013 

             academic year.
XVII.     ADJOURNMENT
A motion To Adjourn was made by Senator Chaudhry and seconded by Senator Quilter. Adjournment took place at 4:42 p.m.  







Respectfully submitted,







Andrew Benenati




 



 Executive Secretary 
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